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The past year has been a successful one for the Foundation. The endowment grew by $20,746. The endowment total is now $175,303 having recovered all but $15,000 of the losses from the market collapse in 2007. There is a balance outstanding from the Dan Nastoff pledges of $4,800

Our charitable contributions for the year were focused on the Pimmit Hills Alternative High School with $5,000 for scholarships and $2,000 for program support. $2,000 was used for youth awards and $700 for the Lewinsville Senior Center. In addition we served as the 501(c)(3) vehicle for the Club literacy program, $5,000 and the Michelo project $5,990.

A highlight of the year was the work of a special task force led by Glen Yarborough to review the Foundation operations and specifically its coordination with the Club Board. We will be operating in accordance with their recommendations in the coming year. Our liaison to the Club Board will be the President elect Bob Driver-Bishop. We will accept requests for Foundation/Club funding all during the year with review and funding decisions twice a year: early October and early February. The Club Board’s input will be solicited before final decisions are made by the Foundation Board. In addition the Foundation will be making a renewed effort to increase contributions in support of the endowment and for current use and designated funds.

The Mclean Rotary Foundation endowment funding is primarily focused upon benefiting the local community. Current Use funds are used as the members request with the approval of the Foundation Board. We urge all members to keep the Foundation in mind as you consider your charitable giving in the coming year. We already have a full plate of grant requests

Stan Richards

President

